

Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group Meeting 11

Notes from Traffic & Movement Workshop

Village Hall, Norley Road, Cuddington

Tuesday 22nd March 2016 at 7.30pm

Present: Tim Vincent, Mike Jeal, Hilary Knowles, David Jackson, Alan Latham, Eileen Kerrigan, John Kerrigan

Apologies: Val Godfrey, Kate Johnston, Juliette McDonald, Colin Coles

53 Finance Update

Juliette reported by email that she had met with Elaine Beech. She was in the process of filling out the 'expression of interest' form that needs to be done before a grant application is sent to us. She would be contacting the planning department for further information.

Tim reported that the Parish Council had agreed to support the NP to the tune of £1230 to enable us to progress ahead of the award of a grant.

54 Housing Needs Survey Update

A draft ready for piloting had been produced by Mike and David. Piloting will be taking place from 24th to 30th March. Piloting will only be in paper format.

The finalised HNS will be agreed at our next meeting on 30th March ready for loading into SurveyMonkey.

The deadline for confirming the SurveyMonkey layout will be Monday 4th April to enable the design and printing of the HNS ready for delivery 15th April.

55 Communications Update

Eileen reported that she had confirmed all the venues for the Roadshows. There will be 8 Roadshows in all.

A draft RT supplement had been produced for the April edition and Eileen showed this to the meeting. This was discussed and modifications noted.

The PC had been briefed on progress and plans for the NP Project.

56 Green Issues Update

Alan and Hilary had produced updated suggestions for the Roadshow material based on the feedback from the team. These were agreed.

It was agreed that a rolling display of the vistas around the village could be used at the Roadshows. The team were developing ideas for displaying green issues on a map.

57 Economic Development Update

A meeting of the team would be held before the next SG meeting

58 Movement & Travel Workshop

David and Mike presented a number of Draft ideas for Traffic & Movement Policies.

Comments made in the meeting are shown in italics

1 Parking

- Requirement for Developers to provide a fixed number of car park spaces on a site based on type and size of development.
- Contribution from developers to additional parking in the village.
- Allocation of land use at specific areas such as schools, community buildings and village centres for additional parking.
 - **Possibility of more parking to be developed at Cuddington school - could we identify this.**
 - **Cuddington shops and School Lane are congestion points**
 - **Maybe we could suggest re-locating of services to less congested areas or areas better able to accommodate them – test at Roadshows?**
 - **Is a Key Service Centre obliged to retain / sustain a certain level of services?**

2 Pedestrian and Cycle Facilities

- Developers to provide safe pedestrian and cycle links within the development and to the nearest school and village centre
- Developers to provide links to rights of way for leisure
- Contribution from developers to improve existing pedestrian and cycle routes within the village.
 - **Delamere Park to Cuddington**

3 Public Transport

- Contribution from developers to improve public transport routes within the village
- Allocation of land use to facilitate an improved bus service within the village and link to the rail service.
 - **New Developments possibly designed to facilitate bus routes and bus shelters.**
 - **Find out about CIL and how beneficial that can be.**
 - **Why not support rail development eg Northwich/ Middlewich/ Crewe.**
 - **Cuddington railway station facilities, track crossing point**

4 Impact of Development

- Developers to prepare traffic plans and traffic assessments on all developments to assess the impact on the village as a whole and not just the road access into that development.
- Contribution from developer to mitigate impacts.

5 Road Safety

- Developers to implement 20mph speed limit within new developments.

They also showed a map with the traffic hotspots marked up. This was discussed and added to. David undertook to produce an A2 Map to test its suitability as the standard size for use at the Roadshows.

The Next Meeting will be held on Wednesday 30th March at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Summary of Actions

Action	By whom	Due Date
Consider ideas for a logo ahead of the next meeting and arrange initial meeting	Comms Team	Complete
Sign Off NPSG Constitution	All	Ongoing
Progress the Grant application to ensure funding from beginning of April	Juliette / Julie	URGENT
Forward suggested names of possible contacts in the local business community. After the initial policy ideas have been formulated.	All	April 2016
Revise draft HNS and circulate to the team	Mike / David	Complete
Confirm dates and venues for the Roadshows	Comms Team	Complete
Meet to detail the communications plans for April	Comms Team	Complete
Provide logo in formats that the comms team can use on posters banners etc	Kate	Complete
Prepare an input for the PC meeting to advise on plans and costs	John K	Complete
Prepare script for the RT special edition and seek PC approval. Submit to RT editor	Comms team	23 rd March
Contact nominated piloters for the HNS	All	Complete
Arrange piloting 24 th -30 th March	John K	URGENT
Produce A2 Map for next meeting	David	30 th March

